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January 20, 2021 
 
 
Ryika Hooshangi 
Board President, Sammamish Plateau Water 
1510 228th Ave. SE  
Sammamish, WA  98075 
 
Dear Ms. Hooshangi: 
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 5, 2021, regarding the sewer capacity needs in 
Sammamish Plateau Water’s (District) local sewer lines and the timing of the County’s 
Sammamish Plateau Northern Diversion Project (Diversion Project). King County is 
obligated under its sewage disposal contract with the District to provide adequate sewer 
capacity in the regional sewer lines to convey and treat all wastewater flows coming from the 
District’s service area. The County has met and will continue to meet its contractual 
obligations to serve growth within the boundaries of its local sewer agencies such as the 
District. 
 
The County’s Regional Wastewater Services Plan (i.e., comprehensive sewer plan) and 
associated policies in King County code direct WTD to design regional wastewater 
conveyance pipes to a 20-year level of service which is a very high standard when compared 
to other utilities in this region and nationally. The regional sewer lines serving the District 
that are owned and operated by the County’s Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) meet or 
are within an acceptable range using this standard. There are no limitations on the amount of 
flow the County’s regional sewer system can accept from the District’s service area at this 
time.  
 
The timing of a project like the Diversion Project, which will shift a portion of the 
wastewater flows coming from the District north for treatment at Brightwater, is a significant 
investment and its timing is determined by an analysis of sewer capacity needs performed by 
WTD approximately every 10 years. This assessment is completed for the entire regional 
system for all 34 customer agencies. The last such update completed in 2017 shows the 
growth in the District’s service area has not occurred as anticipated. This is, in part, because 
septic systems did not convert to sewer at the rate anticipated in an earlier 2007 update. This 
slower growth may also be the result of City of Sammamish’s moratoria on growth based on 
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cc:  Sammamish Plateau Water Commissioners 
 King County Councilmembers 
 The Honorable Karen Moran, Mayor, City of Sammamish 

The Honorable Mary Lou Pauly, Mayor, City of Issaquah 
Northeast Sammamish Sewer and Water District  
Christie True, Department Director, King County Department of Natural Resources  
    and Parks (DNRP) 
Mark Isaacson, Wastewater Treatment Division Director, DNRP 
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